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Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
both at home and abroad,

Greetings to you in the precious name of our Lord Jesus Christ. "The Lord 
is my rock, my fortress and my deliverer; my God is my rock, in whom I 
take refuge, my shield and the horn of my salvation, my stronghold" (Psalm 
18:2). As we reflect on this verse, let us remember that our strength 
and protection come from our unwavering trust in God, who guides and 
sustains us in every season of life.

Our beloved country has journeyed through times of significant change, 
from the previous government to the current interim administration. 
Through it all, we have witnessed God’s hand at work, preserving our 
nation and providing us with the stability needed to continue our daily 
lives and ministries. As we navigate these transitions, we humbly ask for 
your continued prayers and trust in God's providence to lead us forward in 
peace and unity.

In the midst of these changes, we have remained steadfast in our mission to serve God's people. Our ministries 
continue to flourish, and we are committed to fulfilling our responsibilities with diligence and faithfulness. With 
God's grace, we aim to complete our reports and responsibilities on time, ensuring that our work reflects His glory 
and purpose.

This year, we have faced the 
harsh reality of natural calamities, 
particularly the devastating floods 
that have brought suffering to many 
in our communities. We are deeply 
moved by the resilience of our 
people, and we earnestly request 
your prayers for those affected. May 
God's comfort and provision be with 
them as they rebuild their lives, and 
may we be instruments of His love 
and care in their time of need.

We are also excited to share the progress we have made in rolling out our strategic plans and implementing new 
policies that align with our mission. These initiatives are designed to strengthen our ministries, ensuring that we are 
well-equipped to meet the challenges of today and tomorrow. We remain committed to our vision of being the salt 
and light in our communities, reflecting Christ's love in all we do.

May God continue to bless and guide us as we journey together in His service.

In Christ,

The Most Revd. Samuel S. Mankhin
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